

Sunday, June 14, 2020



Unless we see a significant increase in Co-Vid 19 cases, we are planning to hold a worship service at the church on June 21. Please study the safety guidelines provided for you by the "Resuming Worship at the Church" task force.

Pastor Jacks video clip can be viewed at www.HMCFreeman.org

Title: "When the pastor comes.... Part 2
Text: Jeremiah 3:25

Hutterthal Church offerings: As you know, church expenses continue to come in on schedule whether we meet or not. It would be much appreciated if you could send your regular offering checks to our church treasurer, John Clem, at his personal address: PO Box 493, Freeman, SD 57029. Or it may be given electronically as Chad has provided an opportunity for you to give on-line to HMC through our church website. If you are interested, go to the website and click "offering". Please note that this is a credit card transaction and the regular card fee would be subtracted from your gift. If you have questions, you may contact Chad.

**HMC Congregational Ministries** June project is for the Yankton Banquet. A cash donation is needed to cover the expenses. Send your donation to Joyce Hofer P.O. Box 548, Freeman SD 57029. We will be NOT SERVING this year but still furnishing the food.

**NOTE an email change:** Ardella Gross has a new email; ardellagross@gmail.com

You're invited to join MCC on June 17th at 6 p.m. CST/ 5 p.m. MDT for a webinar featuring Paul Shetler Fast, MCC's global health coordinator. Learn how COVID-19 is threatening the developing world and how MCC is responding. MCC's monthly webinar series, featuring a wide variety of stories from MCC projects from around the world, explores how MCC is responding to COVID-19. Experts in the field will give us a behind-the-scenes experience, sharing their own stories. Come with your questions! Register for upcoming webinars and browse through past recordings at

mcccanada.ca/mcc-webinar-series.

## **Prayer Request:**

- Don Waltner, (Brandon's Uncle) who is still hospitalized. He is now responding to family members. To keep up on his recovery at: www.caringbridge.org
- Pray for our congregation as we continue to take steps to invite a new pastor. Give us an open mind and heart to accept this person and family. May we focus on what is most important: a person who loves Christ, His Word, and His church.
- So, we pray for the peace of our cities and towns, our rural communities, and our entire country not for a peace that ignores the cries of those who suffer, but for a peace that acknowledges the pain, offers humble repentance, and works to right the wrongs of racial injustice that were so tragically brought to the forefront last week in Minnesota.

## **TODAY**

Will never come again.

Be a blessing. Be a friend.

Encourage someone. Take
time to care. Let your
words heal and not wound.

## **June Projects**

<u>Congregational Ministries:</u> Yankton Banquet, Cash project Send your cash donation to Joyce Hofer P.O. Box 548, Freeman SD 57029.

Children's S.S. MCC

Pastor Jack Scandrett Contact Information: email: jackscandrett4@gmail.com Pastor Jack's Mobile: 605.679.0258 Church Office contact: 605.925.7186 email: Hutterthal@goldenwest.net Web page: www.hmcfreeman.org